
Answers to Common 12B Equal Benefits Questions 

Q: I submitted a 12B Declaration. How do I 
check my company’s status? 

A: You will receive a confirmation email when 
your company is assigned compliance.  

Compliance status is specified in your 
PeopleSoft account on your home page. 

You may also contact the Equal Benefits 
Unit at  cmd.equalbenefits@sfgov.org or 
415-581-2310 with additional status 
questions. 

Q: How do I register compliance with the 
Equal Benefits Ordinance? 

A: You must submit a compliant 12B 
Declaration, formal verification of the 
employee count for your business, and a 
copy of the notification you will provide to 
employees that explains your company’s 
domestic partner policy. A template for the 
notification is available. 

Q: My business does not have any employees. 
Does my business need to comply with the 
Equal Benefits Ordinance? 

A: Yes. You will need submit both the 12B 
Declaration and formal verification that 
explicitly states that are no employees.  

Q: My business does not have any employees 
or locations in San Francisco. Does my 
business need to comply with the Equal 
Benefits Ordinance? 

A: Yes. 

Q: My business does not offer any employee 
benefits. Does my business need to comply 
with the Equal Benefits Ordinance? 

A: Yes. 

Q: I forgot to include a benefit on my 12B 
Declaration. Why can’t I edit the 12B 
Declaration I submitted? 

A: Each submitted 12B Declaration stands 
alone as a legal document. If an 
amendment is necessary, a new 
Declaration must be submitted. 

Q: My business has been assigned 12B 
compliance. What do I do now? 

A: First, if you are a Bidder, you must be 
converted to a Supplier. Contact the 
Supplier Management Team at 
supplier.management@sfgov.org to 
request conversion. 

Next, notify any City department contact 
with whom you have been working that 
your business is compliant. 

Q: The name of my business changed after 
12B compliance was assigned. Is my 
business still compliant? 

A: To maintain compliance, you must submit 
a new 12B Declaration and supporting 
documentation if there is a substantial 
change in your business. Examples of 
substantial changes include name changes, 
employee count changes that result in a 
change in benefits and tax ID changes. 

Q: I find the compliance process to be very 
confusing. Is there someone I can ask for 
help? 

A: Contact the Equal Benefits Unit at 
cmd.equalbenefits@sfgov.org or 
415-581-2310 for assistance walking 
through the compliance process. 
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